

THIS WEBSITE IS TO PROVIDE YOU WITH TIMELY AND RELEVANT INFORMATION REGARDING THE COVID STATUS AT ELDERBERRY HEALTH CARE

Welcome to the Elderberry Health Care COVID information website.  The health and safety of our residents and staff remain our top priority.
As you are no doubt aware, there has been a recent surge in COVID 19 cases.  Madison County and the State of North Carolina are both being impacted by the increase in cases.  To aid in preventing the spread of the virus, we are testing all staff two times weekly and will continue to do so until the positivity rate in Madison County is under 10%.  Residents will be tested weekly until the week of August 23.  We are continuing to do daily screenings of all staff and residents.
Recently, two employees have tested positive – one on August 6 and one on August 9.  Neither of those employees was in the facility for seven or more days prior to their testing positive, having been tested in other locations .   
We strongly recommend outside visitation at this time, however, inside visits are available.  Appointments are definitely suggested but not required.  At this time we are requesting visitors not bring in food items to be consumed during visits.  The reason is that residents must remove masks to eat during visits and, with the positivity rate in Madison County above 10%, this creates a greater risk for exposure.
This difficult time has extended far beyond any of our expectations.  We will continue our vigilance in preventing the spread of COVID 19 for as long as is needed and will continue to protect our residents, staff and visitors in every way possible.  Only through your cooperation can we accomplish our mutual goal.  We appreciate each and every one of you.  Stay safe.



